ANNOUNCEMENTS

Week of July 26, 2015

WORSHIP 9:00 AM

Bible Study for High School Youth with Jacob Sheets 11:00 a.m. to Noon Fiddleheads Dog Lover's Workshop with Tiffany Hughes 6:30 PM

Middle School Youth "Games after Dark" 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM

Office Closed

Morning Stretch Beginner's Yoga 9:30 AM

Communion

WORSHIP 9:00 AM

Bible Study for High School Youth with Jacob Sheets 11:00 a.m. to Noon Fiddleheads Bonfire and Cookout 6:00 PM at the Lovy Home for Middle School & High School Youth Carpool from CUMC between 5:00 and 5:15 p.m.

Office Closed

OTHER CHOSE

To view monthly online church calendar please visit www.cedarburgcumc.org.

Summer Office Hours Monday - Thursday 9:00 a.m. to Noon

Newsletter articles are due by the 20th of every month.

Please send all Newsletter and Announcement Page documents to Pamk@cedarburgcumc.org

Looking Ahead

Sunday, August 2, 2015

Greeters: 9:00 a.m. - Tiffany Hughes & Dane Warehime

Coffee Fellowship: 9:00 a.m. - Need Volunteer

Sound: Mike Harrington

2-Deep Nursery: 9:00 a.m. - Need Volunteer



*Sign-ups for summer Fellowship Time, Two Deep Nursery, and Flowers are on the kiosk.

Holy Communion will be served next on Sunday, August 2nd.

Summer Worship Series "It All Goes Back in the Box"



A few years ago, John Ortberg wrote a book about Christian growth, growth in faith, growth in Christ being like many of the principles of favorite board games. In the months of July and August, Pastor Dave will be doing a sermon series borrowing the title of this captivating book, "It All Goes Back Into the Box." Join us in this refreshing summer series that also connects with some very important learnings for successful living that "board games" and Jesus can teach us. Here will be just a few of the boards games, and a few others, that will be considered: Monopoly, Scrabble, Chess, Sorry, Rook, Puzzles, Rock Em Sock Em Robots.

Outreach

Coin Offering — Meta House will be our recipient of the coin offering this quarter.

Ozaukee Family Promise Is Launched! — CUMC will be hosting the first week beginning Nov. 1st. We are at the beginning of the effort to provide safe shelter for the homeless in our county. Serious efforts are now underway to finalize our organization and implementation of this program at CUMC. There is a sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall on the kiosk for anyone who hasn't already been a part of previous meetings to indicate in which area you would like to be involved. Thanks to all for offering your support to serve our neighbors in need!

Val Nichols & Carla Schmidt, Family Promise Coordinators

Befriender Ministry — We have found Befriender Ministry to be an exciting and valuable way to extend the care of CUMC's congregation to those persons going through transitions in their lives (loss of a loved one, new illness, divorce, job loss, etc.), as well as to the sick, and homebound. Henri Nouwen gives a beautiful example of who we strive to become: The friend who can be silent with us in a moment of despair or confusion, who can stay with us in an hour of grief and bereavement, who can tolerate not knowing, not curing, not healing, and face with us the reality of our powerlessness, that is the friend who cares. CUMC is blessed to have 9 individuals who have been trained to offer a tender and compassionate presence to those undergoing difficult times. It may be illness, bereavement, or any trying situation. If you know of a need, contact our Director of Befriender Ministry Sarah Lovy at (414) 915-8273 or the church office. All visits are confidential.

New Coordinators Needed for Agape Program — It is time to pass the baton to the next generation. Sponsored by the Outreach Committee, our efforts for many years have been coordinated by Emily Wellhausen and Carla Schmidt. They would like to step down after the November 2015 meal. They would be happy to work with the next coordinator(s) for the July, September, November meals to ensure a smooth transition. If this is something you would like to try, and would like to see a list of responsibilities, please contact Colleen Healy, Christian Outreach Chairperson, Emily or Carla.

August Food/ School Supply Collection —

Northcott Neighborhood House. We are modifying our normal food collection to Northcott, 6th & Wright in Milwaukee. For August only, we are asking for school supplies in addition to food donations. Any school supply items are accepted. We can make a tremendous impact on school readiness for the children served at this WI Conference mission facility. Please shop the sales; let's have a huge outpouring of care for these kids! Sunday, August 9th, is the last day of the food and school supply collection.

Church News

Music — Summer Sunday music is awesome. Look forward to Jon Laager, Kat Trio, Lauren Sperry, Maxine Curler & Shirley Westphal, Mark Lovy & Sandy Mantooth, Kim Engebretson & friends.

Sunday School Teachers Needed! — Looking for an enriching experience in your life? Consider teaching Sunday School this fall. All age levels needed! See Sarah Ovard with any questions or contact her at saraho@cedarburgcumc. org.

All Dogs Go To Heaven — This Tuesday, July 28th at 6:30 p.m. join Tiffany Hughes In the new Community



Room for a free workshop & instruction for all dog lovers. Tiffany will share her love for dogs, covering the basics of dog grooming, dog health, behavioral problems and much more. Bring a friend! Dogs welcome!

Games After Dark — Volleyball and Ultimate Frisbee - for Middle School Youth, Tuesday, July 28, 8:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. High School Youth - Tuesday, August 11, 8:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. Join us at Centennial Park in Cedarburg (next to All Children's Playground and city pool).

Bonfire for CUMC Middle School and High School

Youth — Wednesday, August 5, 6:00 p.m. at the Lovy's home. We will have a cookout and yard games. Bring a snack to share, and invite a friend! Will we meet at CUMC between 5:00 p.m. and 5:15 p.m. to carpool.

Bible Study for High School Youth — Sunday, July 26th, August 2nd & 9th from 11:00 a.m. to Noon. Join Jacob Sheets at Fiddleheads in Cedarburg for Bible Study. We will meet at CUMC for 9:00 a.m. service, sit together in church and walk to Fiddleheads.

Fall Women's Retreat — Registrations are still being accepted for the October 2-4 fall retreat at Pine Lake. Cost is \$125. Please visit the table in Fellowship Hall to pick up a FAQ sheet, ask questions or register! Minimum \$50 deposit to register. Don't wait, as we expect to fill every space!

Sign-up Sheets — Please fill our remaining needs for Coffee Fellowship Hosts and Two Deep (a second set of hands and eyes) in the 9:00 a.m. Nursery. Thank you!



Financial Peace University

f you are interested in taking the Financial PeaceUniversity course in the fall, please sign up on the

kiosk in Fellowship Hall. This is not a firm commitment, but simply a gauge for us to determine who is interested. If you have any questions, feel free to contact Ellie Wilmeth at (262)377-8278